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Hello Everyone,

Well, here I am, back for the next three years.  Sue Farr has resigned as Regional Delegate and I’ve taken over again.   I would like to say a very big thank you to Sue for all the hard work she has put in to the Region during the past three years, in particular the huge organisation that went into the preparations for the DBS AGM held at Puckrup Hall near Tewkesbury in November.  It was the 50th Anniversary of the DBS and was a wonderful success.  I have heard nothing but positive comments about the hotel, the organisation by Sue and her team, the decorations, the special DBS Christmas tree, the dinner with the amazing table decorations and gifts, and the excellent entertainment in the evening after the dinner – in fact the whole occasion.  Thank you to everyone in our Region who so willingly gave their time and resources by helping the event to be truly one to remember.  Sue has also asked me to express her thanks for all the hard work her committee undertook for the preparation of it all.  She says they showed tremendous support and were a pleasure to work with.  Sue’s Grand Draw was also a great success with £801.00 being donated to John McLaren and the Island Farm Donkey Rescue.  John  says it is intended to purchase a Salters transportable donkey/animal Weighing Scale and Stand with the proceeds.  What a fabulous  and very worthwhile result.
As usual the Region has been busy this year with events taking place including Information Days and Demonstrations, competitive Shows, a stand at King’s Heath Show, parades in churches and Cathedrals, visits to Schools and Retirement homes, fetes and garden parties, Countrytastic and the 22nd year of attendance at the Malvern Autumn Show, where we again won 4th prize for our display and information section.  There have been several Webster Walks in the Region which have all been thoroughly enjoyed and it is hoped similar walks can be arranged in 2018.

Sadly the Regional Meeting and Christmas Lunch scheduled for the 10th December had to be cancelled because of the hazardous driving conditions caused by snow.  The only complications as far as I know is that Susan Ellis had to manfully eat a whole creamy trifle on her own and Anna and Peter Turner had endless pork pies for a week!  The meeting has been re-scheduled for 17th February to be held at my home in North Littleton at 11.00am.   Everyone welcome – please do come along and add your two-pennyworth into the donkey world – we need new ideas and enthusiasm.  Soup and sandwiches provided.  If you cannot make it I’d still love to hear any thoughts and hopes you may have for our group.  Would you like to have a get-together at your home – maybe just coffee and a chat session?
I’m very pleased to say that The Special Donkey Cup Award for 2017 has been presented to Keepsake, one of Sue Farr’s little Miniature donkeys.  Keepsake is a very worthy winner of the Award as she frequently appears in parades in churches and Gloucester and Hereford Cathedrals, visits schools and retirement homes and much more, and has always been a very special friend to Sue.

We are still desperate to find an Area Representative for Staffordshire.  If you are interested in becoming part of a pro-active team trying to help donkeys and their owners please contact Claire Harper.  It’s a lovely opportunity to get to know other people in your area who have donkeys, or are thinking for acquiring some or who simply just love donkeys.  I have a made a huge amount of really good friends through being an Area Representative for the past 25 years.  Sue Farr suggested in her West Region report to the AGM in November that perhaps two friends could take on the job, helping each other.  What a lovely idea.  At this point can I please introduce Anna Turner who has kindly taken on the role of Assistant Area Representative in the Worcestershire, Warwickshire and West Midlands Area.  Anna has been an active member in this Region for at least 20 years and has three lovely donkeys, peacocks and chicken and numerous cats, plus a large population of wild ducks on the lake. I love to visit her and her husband Peter at their home near Stratford on Avon as there is frequently a newcomer to be introduced.  Anna, as is the case with all our Area Representatives, would love to hear from you, even if only to say Hello and talk about donkeys.  Contact details for Anna at head of letter.
Events in 2018:

We have a few dates lined up already for 2018 but there will be lots more, for example Judy Lane is organising a driving instruction day in her area and is also planning some informal get-togethers – details in the next Bray Talk.   The Wednesday Donkey Days will continue to be held at Claire Harper’s home – everyone welcome.  Please let the host know you are intending to participate in the events that are held so that you can be informed if they have to be cancelled or changed in any way.
17th February:  West Region Meeting to be held at the home of Claire Harper.  All welcome.
5th April:  Countrytastic at Malvern Showgrounds.  This is a show primarily designed to give children a chance to see what life in the country is about.  Each year we have a stand with donkeys, goods for sale and donkey-related activities for the children.  If you would like to bring your donkey or help on the stand please contact Claire Harper.

21st April:  Basic Driving Instruction Day covering harnesses, long-reining and putting to at the home of Susie and Steve Hammett, Gate Farm, Fen End, Kenilworth, Warks. CV8 1NW.  For further information please contact Claire Harper. 

March/April:  Activities for children possibly leading to the DBS tests, at the home of Sue Farr, Herefordshire.  Please contact Sue on 01989 740253 or email redcountry@me.com for more information.

May (date to be arranged): Donkey Dentistry – Explanations and demonstrations on the care of donkeys’ teeth by the Equine Dental Technicians from the Donkey Sanctuary, at Claire Harper’s home.  Please contact Claire for more information and to book a place if you would like the Dentists to examine, and perhaps treat, your donkey.  Examination is free – and cost of treatment is £45 per donkey, mule or pony.  Home visits in the Region may be possible on the same day.  
28th May:  King’s Heath Show, Tanworth in Arden, Warwickshire.  In-hand classes for donkeys including Family Pet.  We will also be attending with our DBS PR stand – if you would like to help please contact Claire Harper.

9th June:  Kenilworth Agricultural Show, Stoneleigh Showground, Warks.  We are hoping to attend with our DBS stand – any volunteers very welcome.  Please contact Claire Harper.

15 – 17 June:  Royal Three Counties Show, Malvern, Worcs.

1st July:  Webster Walk in North Littleton.  Contact Claire Harper for details.

July:   Herefordshire Lunch at the home of Sheila Bell, Little Dewchurch.

29/30 September:  Malvern Autumn Show.  Donkeys and help on stand always welcome.
2nd December:  Regional Christmas Lunch and Get-together.

All the very, very best wishes for Christmas and a happy and healthy year to follow in 2018 for you and all your family and animals.  
Anna, Claire, Deirdre, John, Judy and Sheila.
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